March 5, 1975

Dear Dick: (Chandler- Pres- 1974-75

My remarks at the 10th Anniversary party covered very briefly the events leading up thum to the formation of the Hotary Club of Space Center. (Covered in more detail by the enclosed Chromology.)

I closed my remarks by reminding those present that if they got nothing else out of their Rotary membership they had met a lot of wonderful people and got to know them. Whereas, if they had not become Rotarians they might have met some of these people but would never have really known them. This in itself is an asset of Rotary not to mention the many unforgettable experiences one has in Rotary.

Of course, I expressed my appreciation for having had the opportunity of being associated with the organizations of this very fine club and the honors bestowed upon me and my Rotary Ann Janette through our many visits to Space Center and the fine Rotarians there.

I am not certain what photographs you have in connection with the Charter Presentation, but I have a complete set and perhaps if you need a set Vern Deleplain, photographer in Pasadena who took the pictures, might still be able to provide extra copies. Otherwise, I would be happy to lend you my set for making duplicates or copies or whatever.

In addition to the Chronology I am enclosing some other correspondence and like items which might be useful in preparing the club history.

Thank you very much, Dick, for giving me this opportunity to review this history, and if I can be of any further assistance please call on me at any time.